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Sixth 
Annual A Dazzling Revue  

Life is a Cabaret  
òTHE BEST THINGS HAPPEN WHILE YOUõRE DANCINGó 

(Delicious Dinner, Delightful Dancing, Dolce Desserts, Dramatic Duoõs) 
 

 The Sixth Annual, A Dazzling Revue, Life Is A 
Cabaret, “The Best Things Happen While You’re 
Dancing” will be held Saturday, April 13, 2013, at 
Bellecourt Manor in Belleville, Illinois.  Jennifer 
Dulin Wiley, Executive Editor at Alive Magazine will 
chair the event.  Dwight Carter, Owner of Rock 
Uniform has over twenty years of experience in the 
event production industry and ten years of 
experience in fashion projects.  Dwight will 
choreograph the Dancing Duo’s who will entertain 
and ultimately be judged by our celebrity judges.  
Among the judges-Melanie Moon, News Anchor for 
KPLR-TV, Channel 11; Jan Leach, Fashion 

Stylist/Blogger and a freelance stylist for St. Louis Magazine; Nick Gates, Hip Hop Fanatics 
and selected as one of the top (50) dancers in the nation for the Fox TV Show, “So You 
Think You Can Dance;” and Ashley Tate, Artistic Director of Ashleyliane Dance Company, 
and Board Member for the Missouri Dance Organization Dancer, Clear Talent Group- Los 
Angeles. 
 The Dance Extravaganza will feature dancers from various studios that will entertain 
and compete for first place, as well as entertainment from “Night Magic,” oral and silent 
auctions, and additional surprises.  Jilanne Klaus Barnes, Jessica Klaus, and Sister Teresa 
Joseph Ganley, C.PP.S.  are the recipients of this year’s Third Annual, “ Volunteer In 
Excellence Award.”  
 
 
 

  

Tickets are $50.00 per person, with tables of eight available for $400.00. Sponsorships are 
available for organizations and corporations.  For more information, please contact Jan Conder 
at (618)236-2181, Ext. 110.  
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  NEWS is the newsletter of the Epilepsy 
Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois, a not-
for-profit organization, serving individuals with 
seizure disorders and/or other disabilities. 
 

Headquarters are located at: 
 140 Iowa Avenue, Suite A 
 Belleville, Illinois 62220 
 Phone:  (618) 236-2181 
 Toll Free:  (866) 848-0472 
 Fax:  (618) 236-3654 
 Website:  www.efgreatersil.org 
 National: www.epilepsyfoundation.org 
 Email:  ellen.epilepsy@gmail.com 
 

Hours of Operation: 
 Monday-Friday, 8:30 am – 4:30 pm 
 

Janice M. Conder, Editor 
 

EFGSI encourages you to submit items of 
interest for future publications. 
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ά¢ƘŜ 9ǇƛƭŜǇǎȅ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ƭŜŀŘǎ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ 

stop seizures, find a cure, and overcome 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ŜǇƛƭŜǇǎȅΦέ 

 
 

Happy Holidays 
 

From the Epilepsy Foundation of 
Greater Southern Illinois 

 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern 
Illinois is very thankful for the support we 
receive to carry out our mission to ensure 
that people with seizures are able to 
participate in all life experiences; and 
prevent, control and cure epilepsy through 
services, education, advocacy, and research. 
 

Happy Holidays!  We look forward to 
continuing to serve our community in the 
coming year. 
 

To make a donation to the Epilepsy 
Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois, 
please make checks payable to “Epilepsy 
Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois” and 
mail to:  140 Iowa Avenue, Suite A, Belleville, 
IL  62220. 
 

To make a donation to the Epilepsy 
Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois ς 
Southern Illinois Region, please make 
checks payable to “Epilepsy Foundation of 
Southern Illinois” and mail to:  1100 South 
42nd Street, Suite D, Mt. Vernon, IL  62864. 
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DIRECTORõS CORNER 

 

I am very proud to announce that 2012 is the 35th anniversary of the beginning of our Epilepsy 
Foundation.  When I look over the oldest newsletters and news clippings, it amazes me to see how much 
we’ve grown since starting with a vision to serve people with epilepsy. That vision is even more important 
when I look farther back to the history of services for people with epilepsy. I’ve included a picture that really 
struck me when I saw it at the 
National Epilepsy Board of Directors 
Meeting in Washington DC during 
November.  It is a simple picture of a 
baseball team – taken at an 
“epileptic colony” in 1900 in New 
Jersey.  Apparently, if you had 
seizures and your seizures couldn’t 
be taken care of by family at home, 
you went to live in “epileptic 
colonies” that existed all across the 
country at the turn of that century. 
The last “epileptic colony” was 
closed in Indiana in 1962. 

 
In 1977 this agency started out as an informational medical library that was open to the public two 

afternoons a week. It was staffed by a nurse from St. Elizabeth’s Hospital who was there to answer any 
questions on epilepsy or other medical issues. The library was housed at the St. Clair County Mental Health 
Board’s offices.  The agency owes a great amount of gratitude to the St. Clair County Mental Health Board for 
having the vision to start epilepsy services in 1977.   

 
Since 1977, the agency has grown from an informational library in St. Clair County to evolve into a multi-

service  agency offering a full continuum of services  -  epilepsy service coordination, epilepsy medical liaison 
services, information and referral on epilepsy, assistance with employment programs,  public 
education/awareness training on epilepsy and  first aid, a children’s seizure clinic, emergency epilepsy 
medication assistance, epilepsy social support groups, children’s camp, intensive supports to keep individuals 
living in the community,  and 24 hour residential services, if needed.  

 
Today, the Epilepsy Foundation serves the entire lower third of the state of Illinois - 34 counties in all. We 

have two offices, three residential group homes, and 34 employees with an annual budget of well over $1 
million a year. We proudly served over 11,000 individuals during FY2012 through our offices in Belleville and 
Mount Vernon, Illinois. We hope to proudly offer our services over the next 35 years as well. In closing, I’ve 
decide to keep that picture of the baseball team on my door as a constant reminder of “Oh, how far we’ve 
come!”   

 

- by  Ellen Becker 
Executive Director 
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November was Epilepsy Awareness Month !  
 

The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois-Southern Illinois Region hosted three Twitter discussions on the 
following:   First Aid for Seizures, Get Seizure Smart, and Psychogenic Seizures. 
 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois had the following presentations last month: 
 

 November 8th – Civic Memorial High School Presentation for 200 Junior and senior students. 

 November 14th – Epilepsy Support Group training on the HOPE Seizure program. 

 November 26th – Presentation at Day Care Centers in Highland, Illinois. 

 November 29th – Presentation for State of Illinois Law Enforcement Officers at Southwestern Illinois College. 
 

As part of our mission to help overcome the challenges created by epilepsy, we're pleased to 
announce the National Now I Know video campaign. 
 
When it comes to epilepsy, what do you know now that you wish you knew sooner? 
We're inviting people with epilepsy, their friends, family and caregivers to share through a video 
what they've learned, and what resources have helped them. 
 
Click here for the Official Contest Rules 
 

In honor of Epilepsy Awareness Month, the Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois awarded three bicycles to 
adults with epilepsy to assist in maintaining their independence. The individuals will be instructed in the use of safety 
helmets, Rules of the Road for bicycle safety, and seizure first aid.  After the training, they are making videos for the 
“Now I Know” video contest.  Bikes were donated by Bike Rehab Ministry of Manchester United Methodist Church, 
Manchester, MO and the helmets were donated by Helmets First in Columbia, IL.   
 
 

ASK THE DOCTOR  

 

Dear Doctor,  
 

My daughter, Susan, has just been discharged from recent military service, has a traumatic 
brain injury from Iraq and now has a diagnosis of epilepsy. I am not sure why my daughter now 
has epilepsy. I am unfamiliar with the resources available.  Can you tell me where I can find 
information?  
 

Sincerely, Lottie. 
 
Dear Lottie, 

 

Personnel with wartime injures have a higher incidence of missile wounds and blast injuries, both of which may 
cause severe impairments. Between 50 and 80 % of all Traumatic Brain Injuries (TBI’s) are due to the blast injuries 
sustained during combat. Penetrative wounds have historically been likely to lead to Post Traumatic Epilepsy (PTE). It 
can sometimes follow a closed head injury.  The likelihood of PTE increases with severity of injury.  The Epilepsy 
Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois offers access to many of the Foundation’s programs that include a new Veterans 
Outreach Program and collaboration with the Illinois Reserves Returning Military Outreach programs. The Foundation 
also provides information and referral, Patient and family advocacy, Community education, and Support Groups. Please 
contact the EFGSI for any additional information or assistance. The Epilepsy Foundation also has an information booklet, 
“Traumatic Brain Injury and Epilepsy” and a Fact Sheet for Service Members, Veterans, and Families that are available 
from our offices and on our website, www.efgreatersil.org  .  

http://www.epilepsyfoundation.org/getinvolved/neam/upload/Now_I_Know_Official_Contest_Rules_10_30_12.pdf
http://www.efgreatersil.org/
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Epilepsy Foundation and Epilepsy Therapy Project Announce Merger to Create 

New National Organization  

 
In October, 2012 the Epilepsy Foundation of America 
and the Epilepsy Therapy Project announced an 
intention to merge. The new organization will have 
unparalleled reach and leadership through a nationwide 
supportive care network, broad-based public 
awareness, education and focus on accelerating the 
clinical development of innovative therapies for people 
with epilepsy. The Epilepsy Therapy Project will 
continue to work to accelerate new therapies in a 
timeframe that matters as the Epilepsy Therapy Project 
of the new Epilepsy Foundation. 
The Epilepsy Therapy Project and Epilepsy Foundation 
together have provided funding to 42 of the 85 known 
drugs and devices in active development through an 
existing and successful partnership, resulting in the 
introduction of three new epilepsy products in the past 
year: the Visualase MR guided laser for minimally 
invasive epilepsy surgery, the SmartWatch seizure 
detection and caregiver alert device, and the 
NeuroSigma Monarch external Trigeminal Nerve 
Stimulation system for the adjunctive treatment of 
epilepsy. The merging of the Epilepsy Foundation with 
the Epilepsy Therapy Project will create a unified 
organization driving education, awareness, support and 
new therapies for people and families living with 
epilepsy, bringing together the mission and assets of 
both organizations: 

 epilepsy.com, the leading portal for people, 
caregivers and professionals dealing with epilepsy; 

 48 affiliated Epilepsy Foundations around the 
country dedicated to providing free programs and 
services to people living with epilepsy and their 
loved ones; 

 Scientific, Professional and Business Advisory 
Boards comprised of leading epilepsy physicians, 
health care professionals and researchers, industry 
professionals and investors with experience in 
clinical care, as well as in the evaluation and 
commercialization of new therapies; 

 A track record of identifying and supporting 
important new science, translational research 
programs, and the most promising new therapies; 

 The Epilepsy Pipeline Conference, a leading global 
forum organized in partnership with the Epilepsy 

Study Consortium that showcases the most exciting 
new drugs, devices and therapies, and includes the 
Epilepsy Shark Tank; and 

 A professional advocacy network focused on 
increasing epilepsy government and military 
funding and initiatives at the federal, state and local 
levels. 
 

The Boards of both organizations have agreed to a 
Memorandum of Understanding which, when executed, 
will result in the creation of a newly merged 
organization known as the Epilepsy Foundation. The 
plan will be for the organizations to be fully united by 
January 1, 2013. 
 
About Epilepsy 
When a person has two or more unprovoked seizures, 
they have epilepsy. Epilepsy affects more than two 
million people in the United States and 65 million 
people worldwide. This year, another 200,000 people in 
the U.S. will be diagnosed with epilepsy. Despite all 
available treatments, 30 to 40 percent of people with 
epilepsy continue to experience seizures. 
 
About the Epilepsy Foundation 
The Epilepsy Foundation, a national nonprofit with 
affiliated organizations throughout the United States, 
has led the fight against epilepsy since 1968. The 
Foundation's mission is to stop seizures, find cures and 
overcome the challenges created by epilepsy. For 
additional information, please visit 
www.epilepsyfoundation.org. 
 
About the Epilepsy Therapy Project 
The Epilepsy Therapy Project is a 501(c) (3) non-profit 
organization whose mission is to accelerate ideas into 
therapies for people living with epilepsy and seizures. 
Founded in 2002 by a group of parents, distinguished 
physicians, and researchers, the Epilepsy Therapy 
Project supports the commercialization of new 
therapies through direct grants and investments in 
promising academic and commercial projects.  For more 
information about epilepsy, epilepsy treatment and the 
epilepsy pipeline, please visit  www.epilepsy.com. 

  

http://www.epilepsyfoundation.org/
http://www.epilepsy.com/
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Epilepsy Foundationõs Camp Roehr, 2012  

 
Camp Roehr took place from June 10th through June 16th, 2012 and was held at Pere Marquette 
State Park in Grafton, Illinois. Camp Roehr is a weeklong residential camp for children and teens 
with epilepsy. This year there were 26 campers, 32 camp counselors, and professional staff in 
attendance. Even Sprout (a seizure support dog) attended Camp Roehr this year!!!! Camp Roehr 
provided campers with swimming each day, woodworking, visits from the Critter Professor and the 
KahoK Indian Dancers, tee shirts, horseback riding, camp fires with s’mores, Amazing Kids 
Entertainment (balloon making and magic), and many other activities and tournaments. We also 
had a surprise visit from St. Louis Cardinals’ Fredbird and the Midwest Sound and Light Shows DJ 
as part of the festivities.  

 

Camp Roehr is an annual event filled with new adventures each year! Camp Roehr is held every summer in June. To 
get your name on the mailing list for 2013 Camp Roehr or for more information contact Trudy L. Baxter, Camp Director, 
at (618) 236-2181 ext. 104, or visit our website at www.efgreatersil.org. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Sharonõs Ride-Run -Walk for Epilepsy, 2012  

 

Sharon’s Ride-Run-Walk took place on Saturday, September 15, 2012, at the Metro East Parks and Recreation District 
(MCT) Trails, in Collinsville, Illinois.  The event grossed over $19,000.00 for the Foundation, with over 200 participants 

involved in the ride-run-walk.  Several teams were involved in the event, including 
Lindenwood University LaCrosse team, Team Jenny, Team Craig, Team Krieger, Team 
Lupercio and Team Vail.  We also want to thank our sponsors who included UCB 
Pharma, Lundbeck, Visionary Production, Redline Production, Metro East Parks & 
Recreation District, MCT Trails, Jimmy Johns, Kemolls Restaurant, Gateway Grizzlies, 
Culver’s of Collinsville, Heimos Produce Company, Helmets First, St. Louis  Cardinals, 
Casual Tees, and All-Star Distributing.  

Our special thanks to Dr.(s) Rosenfeld and Lippmann, the creators  and visionaries of the event, and Alie Stach, Co-Chair 
of the event each year.  Mark your calendar for next year’s Sharon’s Ride-Run-Walk taking place in September, 2013! 

 

Riding In Styleé. 

 

Our thanks to Jim Vail, Coordinator of the Bike Rehab Ministry of Manchester United Methodist Church in Manchester, 
Missouri, for their donation of bikes for the Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois’ consumers. Thanks, Jim 
and everyone connected with this great organization! 
 

http://www.efgreatersil.org/
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Residential News  

 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois has 
two new individuals who joined our residential family in 
the past few months. D.T. moved into our Lawndale 
home in July of 2012. He is 
adjusting well to his new 
surroundings and we are 
excited to have him as part of 
our family. The other new 
addition is Batman, a cute and 
adorable guinea pig who 
moved into Lawndale home in 
the past few weeks. He is 
already a big hit at the 
Lawndale group home.    
 
In January, 2012, the Epilepsy Foundation was awarded 
a 2012 van for its residential and community programs. 
EFGSI wants to thank the Illinois Department of 
Transportation for awarding us another van for our 
residential and community needs. This is the fourth van 
awarded to EFGSI in the past eight years.  
 
 We are also proud to announce that our 
Residential CILA homes are currently filled at this time. 
However, we continue to have openings in our 
Intermittent CILA program, and staff is working 
diligently on expanding The Epilepsy Foundation of 
Greater Southern Illinois residential program by 
opening another CILA home very soon. For more 
information on our Intermittent CILA program, or any 
questions about the new CILA home, please contact 
Trudy L. Baxter, Director of Program and Services, at 
618-236-2181 ext. 104.

A Spooktacular Event!!  

 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern 
Illinois hosted a “Goulish” Halloween party. On 
October 27th the Jaycees hall in Belleville, IL was 
the place to be for fun. The hall was full of witches, 
clowns and other scary guests. Individuals and their 
friends and family from the full spectrum of 
programs offered at EFGSI attended the event. 
Dinner was served. A D.J. and games were provided 
throughout the evening. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attendance & costume prizes were awarded. All 
guests at the party had an “electrifying” time 
getting their picture taken in the electric chair.   
The EFGSI gives a special thanks to all who donated 
or volunteered their time to make this bewitching 
event a success!  
 

 
 

Denim  for a Cause (òJeans Dayó) 
 

Our thanks to ProRehab, Physical Sports and Occupational Therapy for raising over $1,100.00 to benefit the Epilepsy 
Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois. Employees in all (26) locations had the opportunity to ‘dress down’ in exchange 
for a donation to the Foundation.  Many thanks to Amy Loyet, Event Planner and Marketing Assistant, and the entire 
ProRehab organization for remembering those with epilepsy.  
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Would you know what to do?  

Get Seizure Smart!  

 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois has training for Law Enforcement Personnel, Seizure Training 

for First Responders, and Medical Service Personnel Training.  
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois takes great pride in helping people become more aware of 

epilepsy. We strive to identify people with seizures so that they can participate in life experiences they might otherwise 
miss.  The Community Resource Facilitators prepare and present information to any individuals who ask and in a variety 
of settings such as family settings, social service agencies, nursing homes, schools, adult day care programs, churches, 
and any civic organization that is sponsoring a health fair or program.  This year we have touched over 7, 000 people. 

Listed below are the presentations that the Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois has provided in the past 
calendar year:  
 
2/10/12 St. Clair Vocational Enterprises, Inc., Belleville, IL. 
3/10/12 Collinsville Middle School, Collinsville, IL.  
3/10/12 Transition Fair at SWIC campus Red Bud, IL. 
4/11/12 Hoyleton Ministries CILA in Highland, IL. 
4/12/12 SWIC Volunteer Day and Health Fair, Belleville, IL.  
4/13/12 Edwardsville 4th Grade Health Fair District 7, Edwardsville, IL. 
4/18/12 SWIC Police Academy, Belleville, IL.  
4/28/12 Healthy Kids Day Sponsored by the YMCA in Red Bud, IL. 
5/5/12  Health Fair by Cahokia School District at the Cahokia High School. 
5/19/12 Meadowbrook Elementary School, Bethalto, IL.  
5/19/12 Moody Park “Disability Awareness Day”, Fairview Heights, IL. 
6/10/12 Camp ROEHR at Pere Marquette State Park, Godfrey, IL. 
8/8/12  SWIC Belleville Campus Law Enforcement Police Academy.  
8/25/12 Mount Pizgah Missionary Baptist Church, E. St. Louis, IL. 
9/18/12 District 11 Transportation Meeting, Carbondale, IL.  
9/19/12 District 9 Transportation Meeting, Centralia, IL.  
9/25/12 Community Day Care, Bethalto, IL.  
9/27/12 Carrot Patch Day Care, Columbia, IL.  
9/28/12 Carrot Patch Day Care, Columbia, IL. 
9/28/12 Pontiac / Holiday School District No. 105, Fairview Heights, IL. 
10/23/12 SWIC Belleville Campus Law Enforcement Police Academy.  
10/25/12 Son Rise Center, Greenville, IL.  
11/8/12 Civic Memorial High School, Bethalto, IL.  
 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois has many different training opportunities to fit your specific needs: 

- Training for Law Enforcement Personnel, Seizure Training for First Responders, and Medical Service Personnel 
Training.  

- “Seizure Training for School Personnel”- a program for teachers, aides, and other school personnel who come in 
contact every day with children with epilepsy. 

- “Seizure Recognition and First Aid”, and “You are Not Alone” -for parents of children with epilepsy. 

- “Take charge of the Facts”- epilepsy awareness program for teens. 
 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois can assist families of children diagnosed with epilepsy.   EFGSI 

offers training to day care programs, schools, scouting, and other entities where the child may be involved.  To schedule 
a presentation or speak to one of our agency staff phone (618)236-2181 or email trudyepilepsy@sbcglobal.net. 

mailto:trudyepilepsy@sbcglobal.net
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Decorate a mantel or tabletop with this easy-to-make Santa and his little helpers. 
 

Materials  
Cardboard tissue tubes    Construction paper    
Craft Glue    Scissors 
 

Instructions  
1. Begin by wrapping each cardboard tube with a 4- by 6-inch paper rectangle, choosing an appropriate base color for 

each character. Glue the paper in place. 
2. To make faces for the angel, Santa, soldier and elf, cut 3-inch-wide circles out of orange or pink paper, and glue 

them onto the tubes. 
3. For facial features, cut small circles for eyes and noses, mini rectangles for eyebrows and crescent shapes for mouths 

and moustaches. Roll a tiny orange cone for the snowman's nose, then make four small snips around the cone's base 
and glue the tabs to his face. For Santa's beard, glue on layers of 1-inch-wide white paper circles. 

4. To make a tall, pointed hat for Santa or the elf, wrap a 2- by 5-inch paper rectangle around the tube top and glue the 
overlapped edges together. Pinch the top of the hat closed and trim with a paper pom-pom. Add a brow band in a 
contrasting color. For the snowman's and soldier's hats, start by rolling and gluing a 2- by 5-inch paper rectangle into 

a cylinder. Make small slits along one end and fold the tabs in toward the center of the cylinder. Glue a 2 1/2-
inch circle on top of the tabs. Trim.  

5. Finish with distinguishing details for each figure. Frame the angel's face with yellow curls and a lacy collar. Add a 
halo and wings. Complete Santa's uniform with a broad black belt and buckle. Decorate the soldier with golden 
epaulets, coat lapels, and buttons. Fringe the ends of a 1- by 7-inch rectangle for the snowman's scarf. Glue on 
pointed elf ears and feet, and top off the reindeer with antlers and ears. 

 

 

Support Group News  

 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois offers monthly adult support 

groups with a variety of activities sure to capture your attention.  The group encourages 
friendships and networking with other individuals dealing with epilepsy. The group is 
always open to new ideas and encourages input from participants. Over the last year, 
support group participants enjoyed bowling, the movies, Baseball games, the race track, 
Bingo, and educational activities.  

Often times when someone has a disability such as epilepsy they feel alone and think 
they are the only one who has seizures.  The support group provides a comfortable 
setting allowing individuals to share their fears, triumphs and questions.  If you or someone you know has epilepsy and 
could benefit from a network of caring, fun loving, and special friends please call the Epilepsy Foundation of Greater 
Southern Illinois at (618) 236-2181 and ask to be put on the mailing list for our monthly support group information.  

 

New participants are always welcome! 
  

{ŀƴǘŀΩǎ /ǊŜǿ 
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Epilepsy Foundation of  
Greater Southern Illinois  - 
Southern Illinois Region  

 
1100D South 42nd Street 
Mt. Vernon, IL  62864 

Phone:  (618) 244-6680 
Fax:  (618) 244-6686 
Email:  efsi@mvn.net 
www.efgreatersil.org 

 

Southern Illinois Region 
Board of Directors 

 

Officers 
 

Mike Buehlhorn  ..................... President 
Dr. Rosella Wamser  ....... Vice President 
Emil Wilson ............................Treasurer 
Nate Lanter ............................ Secretary 
 

Directors 
 

Dr. J.L. Kemp .......... Professor of Psychology 
 McKendree University 
Ernest Collins ................Retired Illinois State 
 Trooper, Mt. Vernon 
Robert P. Coats ................. Financial Analyst, 
 CT Group, Mt. Vernon 
Susan Fox ....................... Preschool Teacher 
 Mt. Vernon 
Jane Gaston ............. Retired School Teacher 
 Salem 
Cynthia Thomas ............. Speech Pathologist 
 Mt. Vernon 
 

FUNDING: 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Southern Illinois is 
able to provide free services due to the 
funding from the Illinois Department of 
Human Services Title XX Grant, the United 
Way of South Central Illinois, the United Way 
of Southern Illinois, and Jefferson County 708 
Mental Health Board. 

 
 

Extra, Extra, Read 
All About It! 

 

The Epilepsy 
Foundation of Greater 

Southern Illinois ς 
Southern Illinois Region 
is celebrating 35 years! 

 

Yes, we know, it hasn’t been 95 years but one thing is for certain. Times 
have certainly changed since 1977, but the mission of the Epilepsy 
Foundation of Southern Illinois has remained the same.  That is to 
continue to lead the fight to stop seizures, find a cure and overcome 
challenges created by epilepsy. Before 1977 most of the Illinois Epilepsy 
Affiliates were a part of the Illinois Epilepsy Association.  
 
The Epilepsy Foundation of Southern Illinois 
began back in 1975 when a group of concerned 
parents and citizens held a meeting at the Holiday 
Inn in Mt. Vernon, Illinois, to discuss developing 
programs for people with epilepsy.  About one 
year after that meeting, an office was opened in 
Mill Shoals, Illinois.  In 1977, the office was moved to Mt. Vernon, 
Illinois and a provisional chapter agreement was sent from the Epilepsy 
Foundation of America and the Illinois Epilepsy Association to create a 
nationally affiliated chapter for the different Illinois agencies. We have 
been a part of the Epilepsy Foundation of America ever since. The 
programs provided at that time were targeted at adults with epilepsy.  
The office moved several times but continued to remain in Mt. Vernon, 
Illinois.  The Epilepsy Foundation of Southern Illinois now serves 
individuals of all ages. 

 

In 1980 the Epilepsy Foundation of America created a 
program that would allow the epilepsy affiliates, like 
Southern Illinois, to gain recognition from their 
communities by having the Mayors of the service areas 
issue a proclamation epilepsy statistics and 
proclaiming November as Epilepsy 
Awareness Month!  

 

Here are some other images of past 
events that depict our historical 
efforts to raise awareness and 
benefit people with epilepsy. Nice 
Shorts! 
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SARA ELIZABETH STUBBLEFIELD MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDED 

 
The Sara Elizabeth Stubblefield Foundation is pleased to announce that the 
recipient of the “Sara Elizabeth Stubblefield Memorial Scholarship” for persons 
living with epilepsy has been awarded to Ms. Jenna Pedersen of St. Charles, 
IL.  She will be attending Illinois State University in Normal, Illinois this fall of 
2012.  The $2,000.00 scholarship will be awarded in two installments ($1,000.00 
was awarded in August 2012, and $1,000.00 in January 2013).   
 
Jenna is the inaugural recipient of the scholarship.  The scholarship is endowed 
and a $2,000.00 scholarship will be given every year.  Applications for the 2013 
Scholarship are due April 30, 2013.  
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The Epilepsy Foundation of Greater Southern Illinois-Southern Illinois Region would like to thank everyone who made 
this year’s Sara’s Walk for Epilepsy a huge success.  

Warm and Special Thanks to all our 
Sponsors! 

 

Platinum Sponsors 
Attitude Designs                    Pizza Pro 
R.P. Lumber Kohl’s 
Midwest Sound and Light Show 
Mt. Vernon Outland Airport 
 

Gold Sponsors 
Once Upon a Lifetime Photography 
Fine Dine Catering 
Paul Coats Jane Gaston 
 

Silver Sponsors 

Dale’s Harley Davidson Nu Bowl Lanes 
Dish On The Square The Epplin Family 
Jackson Jewelers Maximum Tan 
House of Style Peebles Department   

Store 
 

Bronze Sponsors 
Domino’s Pizza Carl’s 
Dairy Queen Genkota Winery 
Rosella Wamser Ernest Collins 
Cynthia Thomas Susan Fox 
 

We would also like to thank all of our 
beloved donors! 

We also appreciate the support of the whole 
Stubblefield Family! 

We appreciate all you do!
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MAJOR DONATIONS 
Community Kindness – Copying Concepts – Pro Rehab – Donna Stacy - Illinois Department of Transporation  

 

CAMP ROEHR MAJOR DONATIONS 
Madison County Mental Health Board – St. Clair County Mental Health Board - Boeing Employees Community Fund – 

Junior Service Club - Money Gram - Parents Against Childhood Epilepsy - Lundbeck, Inc.  – Landshire Sandwiches – 
Dr. William Rosenfeld – Brenda Gremli 

 

CAMP ROEHR DONATIONS 
Kenneth Butts – N.E. PA. CIL – Dallis Aubuchon – Lois Soffer and Andrew Kanefield - Dairy Queen of Bethalto, IL – 

East End Xpress Lube – Professional Security – Delta Theta Tau - Rachel Roose – Kathleen Smith – Mary Cummins –  
Nena Harper – Charleen & Johnny Oxley - Ronald Mueller – Bethalto Police – Jack Schmitt Auto Center of Wood River, IL –  

Fire Safety Co. - Leonard Berg –– Don’s Hardware – Pizza Hut – BJC Healthcare – Audrey Adreon – Chris Cimarolli – 
Illinois Refinishing – Curt Smith Sporting Goods – Casey’s General Store -  Wal-Mart – Farmer’s Market – 

St. Luke’s Hospital/Comprehensive Epilepsy Care Center – Quality Vending – Prairie Farms – Complete Cleaning – 
Certa Pro – American Family Insurance – St. Clair County Health Department Memorial Hospital –  
Southern Illinois HealthCare Foundation – Captain D’s Restaurant – Dr. Engelage – KFC Restaurant 

 

DONATIONS 
Laborers International Union of America – Blanche Rehling – Sara Moomey – John Papa – Ellen Becker – 

Keith & Paula Kehrer – JoAnn Bohenstiehl – Rosella Wamser – Lyndon & Elaine Jost – Trudy Baxter – 
Larry & Christine Rogers – Jennifer & Andrew Wolkiewicz – Robert & Teresa Brines – J.L. Kemp – 

Gateway Coimbined Federal Campaign – Lydia Wilson – Mary Taylor – Don’s Hardware – Faerber & Anderson, P.C. – 
Janine Miller – Monsanto Fund –  Complete Cleaning Service – Florists Mutual Employees Fund – Mary Bolen – 

 R & R Exteriors, Inc. – Robert Morris – Joan Dietz – Chaser’s –Janet Shearrer – Atlas Alarm – Iron Workers Local 382  
 

 
 
 
 

 Epilepsy  Foundation  
 Greater Southern Illinois 
 Not another moment lost to seizures TM  
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